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What is this UGB? 

UGB = Urban Growth Boundary  

The UGB is a boundary around a city, larger 
than the city limits. The purpose of this 
boundary is to focus development into 
urbanized areas where it is most efficient to 
provide services, infrastructure, and utilities. 
Concentrating development within UGBs also 
helps to protect surrounding productive farm 
and forest lands, as well as cultural, scenic, 
and natural resources across the state for the 
long-term public benefit.  

Why expand our UGB? 

When the City of Donald updated its 
Comprehensive Plan in 2015, it was 
determined that there was not sufficient land 
to accommodate a growing community for 
the next 20 years. In Oregon, incorporated 
cities are required to provide a 20 year 
supply of land for future residential and 
employment needs (commercial and 
industrial). It was determined that the city 
had enough employment land, but not 
residential.  

By the year 2034, Donald’s population is 
expected to nearly double. Approximately 
76.7 acres of additional land are needed to 
meet the residential demand of the Donald 
of tomorrow. The purpose of this study is to 
identify, if Donald is to expand its UGB, 
where that should occur   

We don’t have to tell you that you have a 
special community here in Donald. Here’s 
an opportunity to ensure that it 
continues to be a great place to live and 
work long into the future.  

More information here:  

www.donaldoregon.gov/urban-growth-
boundary-study 

Stay tuned!  

There will be a public open house for the 
community to review the study progress in 
February of 2018, exact date TBD… 

Did you know? 

Did you know that the population of 
Donald nearly tripled between the years of 
1980 and 2010? Donald has continued to 
see growth rates higher than both Marion 
County and the State of Oregon! Where 
will these new residents live? 

 

How does the study work? 

The Oregon Administrative Rules (OARs) 
outline a strict process for how a UGB study 
area around a city is determined. Simply put, a 
city of Donald’s size begins by looking at all 
the land within one half mile of the current 
UGB. A lot of land is then filtered out based 
upon many different factors including: steep 
slopes, soils, natural hazards, wetlands, 
sensitive habitat, existing development, 
cultural resources, transportation challenges, 
and the cost to provide city services to the 
property (water and wastewater), among 
others. A Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) 
composed of people from a variety of 
viewpoints and backgrounds will be 
overseeing this process. There will be several 
opportunities for public review and comment. 
A map in included on the back.  

Who is paying for this study? 

The public outreach and planning is paid for 
by a generous $14,000 grant from Marion 
County. This money is originally from the 
Oregon Lottery. The City of Donald has also 
applied for two $20,000 grants from the State 
of Oregon's Business Oregon Department for 
Master Plans for both of the water and 
wastewater systems. Local business GK 
Machine plans to donate funds to the City, for 
the City to hire a consultant to do a 
transportation study. Without these revenue 
sources the UGB Expansion Study would not 

   



  






